Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held at the OBHC Pavilion on Friday 6 September 2019

Members present: Mark Bailey (chair), David Palmer (secretary), Keith Shea, Neil Hancock, Chris Terry, Donal Watkin, Mick Pack, Peter Lusted, Shaun Caveney, 

Apologies for absence: Ian Hazell, Marc Stewart, David Whitehead and Alan Snelling.

Minutes of AGM 2018 and matters arising: The minutes of the meeting held on Friday 12 October 2018 were agreed and signed as a correct record. 
Matters arising from the 2018 AGM and outcomes, in italics, are as follows:
Mark Bailey – to contact Chris Brinn to arrange a suitable time in the next term to speak to Year 13 pupils. Contact was made, but no reply received. 

Mark Bailey to contact the student attendees at the 2018 dinner to offer assistance with arranging social events. Contact details were not available.  Trustees (Mark Bailey and Donal Watkin) to raise the need to maintain contact with pupils after they leave the school at the next Trustees meeting.

Chris Terry would produce material to be posted on the currently empty OBA noticeboard in school entrance. Chris Terry to carry forward.

Historical Research Group of Sittingbourne (HRGS) asked for the school to be involved in the 100th anniversary of the WW1 Peace Celebrations in July 2019. This has been overtaken by events, with the schoolhaving a banner at the event. Chris Terry to post the letter from HRGS and a photo of the banner onto the website.

Neil Hancock requested the use of the OBA database to assist in restarting the annual Sheppey Dinner. Keith Shea provided the details, but there was insufficient information to take this forward. Keith Shea to provide a copy of a list produced by John Macrae.

Chris Terry would provide an updated article on the website regarding the BGS History in Photographs publication. Completed.

Mark Bailey would check the position regarding the cost of the cricket bat award with the Bursar. This was overtaken by the funding provided for the school bus.  It was agreed that we would wait for a request from the school for this funding.

It was agreed that an email be sent to all members asking if they would consider increasing their current donation pointing out how the Association use the funds. Keith Shea has drafted a letter to be circulated to committee members for their comments.  This is covered under the Membership Report below. 

Keith would take forward the issue of donations still being received from members that have passed away to confirm that this remains the wish of the member’s family. No action yet.  It was agreed that David Palmer would draft a letter to be sent to the families for circulation for comment to the committee.

Keith Shea to contact Mick Bennett to offer honorary membership to him in view of his dedication over the past 50 years to the Old Bordenian Hockey Club.  This had been conveyed to Mick verbally by David Palmer.

Neil Hancock would ask Joyce Bolton for a quote for the Annual Dinner meal. Mark Bailey would look at the various options in hosting the dinner at the school, with a decision to be made in 2 weeks. Actions overtaken by events. Outcomes dealt with in the Dinner Report.

Mark Bailey would write to the Head, offering to provide the full £4,000 cost of the minibus for each of the next 4 years, with appropriate signage on the minibus stating that it was purchased by the OBA. This was completed and the school now have the bus.

Mark Bailey would seek to raise the profile of the Association by identifying suitable school events where this could be achieved.  No activity yet.  Chris Terry would draft a note to be handed out at the Annual Prizegiving next Thursday (12 September 2019).


Election of Officers and Committee: The following officers and committee were elected for 2019/20.

	Role
	Elected Officer

	President 
	J Hopkins

	Chair
	M Bailey

	Hon. Secretary
	D Palmer

	Hon. Treasurer
	D Watkin

	Membership secretary
	K Shea

	Dinner Secretary
	M Bailey

	Communications / Digital / Publicity representative
	C Terry

	OBA Trustees
	D Watkin / M Bailey*

	Football representative
	K Shea

	Hockey representative
	D Palmer

	Committee
	N Hancock, I Hazell

	Accounts examiner
	P Taylor

	Archives / Remembrance representative
	M Stewart


* Donal Watkin and Mark Bailey are currently parent governors.  Mark Bailey to approach the school to suggest one of them converts to an OBA Trustee, leaving a Parent Governor vacancy, as no expressions of interest have been received from other members despite publicising the vacancy on the website.
David Palmer would email Peter Taylor to confirm that he is still content to continue in his role as Accounts Examiner.
Peter Lusted, Mick Pack and David Whitehead had announced that they were standing down from the committee.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Treasurer’s Report: Mike Pack provided the approved accounts and report in advance of the meeting.  In view of the change in Treasurer and standing down of the current two signatories to the OBA bank account it was agreed that Donal Watkin (new Treasurer), Mark Bailey and David Palmer would be the new signatories.  Donal Watkin would take forward the required activity to change the mandate with Barclays Bank. The report and accounts are attached to these minutes.

Membership secretary’s report: Keith Shea stated that there was no formal membership report as all those eligible for membership of the Association are now automatically members. Keith Shea has produced a draft letter to send to all current subscribers / donors to explain the recent change from membership subscription to donation.  This will be circulated to committee members.  Committee members to provide comments on the draft, to Keith Shea, by Sunday 15 September 2019. 

[bookmark: _Hlk18756167][bookmark: _Hlk495432371]Keith Shea would draft a separate email to be sent to those names held on the database as lapsed members. Keith Shea, Mark Bailey and Chris Terry would discuss how to take this forward.

Peter Lusted would email his 1969 leavers group to encourage donations.


Correspondence: None received.

Football Report: Keith Shea presented his report (attached to these minutes).  He also displayed the four trophies that the team had won during the season (a clean sweep of all possible trophies) and the new football shirts, funded by the Association.

Hockey Report: David Palmer presented a written report (attached to these minutes). Neil Hancock pointed out that, following their promotion, the Men’s 1st X1 would be playing at the highest level for over 30 years this season.

Dinner Report: Mark Bailey presented his report (attached to these minutes). He noted that moving back to the school was a great success. He stated the following:
· Separate insurance is not required as we are covered by the school’s insurance;
· We have to accept that the school will charge us for the use of their facilities;
· The lower ‘over 65’ rate charged for the dinner is not sustainable, as this barely covers the per head dinner costs.  It was agreed that in future we would charge a flat rate of £27.50.
· Mark would discuss potential dates for the 2020 dinner with the school.
Potential speakers were discussed and it was suggested that current teachers may be aware of successful former students that could be future speakers. It was also suggested that the school could promote the dinner to staff, who are, as a matter of course, members of the Association.

Communications Report: Chris Terry presented his report (attached to these minutes). Chris would email individual members of the Old Bordenian LinkedIn group who aren’t currently known to the Association to try to get them involved.
It was suggested that the Football and Hockey report should be added to the website individually to give them higher visibility.
Chris would look into producing a quarterly email to all members, highlighting key articles on the website or other Association activity.
Mark Bailey, Chris Terry and Keith Shea would agree an action plan for communication activity.

Remembrance Report: Marc Stewart reported, via email, that this year’s Remembrance Service will take place on Saturday 9 November at the usual time of 11:00 inside the school.  Marc will invite the relatives of the various casualties and give a short talk.  Neil will liaise with the school in terms of opening the building, identifying prefects to perform the readings, arranging refreshments and ask Stanley Evans to perform the service. 
Neil Hancock asked all committee members to make an effort to turn up to the service.

School Update: Nothing reported.
Meeting / dinner dates for the forthcoming year:
Annual dinner 2020: to be arranged after discussion with the school.
AGM 2020: to be arranged and notified via email and on the website.
Any Other Business
Mark Bailey raised two points for discussion.  These were i) should we drop the “Old” from the title of the organisation and ii) should we allow parents / guardians of existing pupils to be eligible for membership of the Association.  Following a discussion, it was agreed not to take these suggestions forward.
It was thought that staff members may not be aware that they are members of the Association.  This would be raised at the next Trustees meeting to raise such awareness.
It was suggested that the School Captain attends future OBA AGMs.
The committee thanked Peter Lusted and Mick Pack, for their sterling service as committee members and performing numerous roles over the past 50 years!
There being no further business the AGM closed at 8:30 pm.



Treasurer’s Report and Accounts
My fifth and final year as treasurer of the Association

2.   The Dinner account contains many more entries than the general accounts due to the event moving back to the School for the first time since 2012. Pleased to report that numbers were up (66 compared to 55(2018) 59(2017) and 55(2016)) and a profit of £162 was made. Mark Bailey purchased the alcohol, cheese and sundries (£446.18) and a donation in respect of the port (£75) and the purchase of surplus alcohol at the end of the evening by 2 members (£104.25) reduced the cost of these items to £267. The “Honesty Jar” is the proceeds of the bar. The cost of hiring the School facilities seems rather high but does include the charge for Tim, the caretaker.

3.  The donation to the School represents the first of four annual payments for a new minibus. Agreed at 2018 AGM. We therefore have a £4,000 annual commitment over the next 3 years.

4.  We agreed at Committee Meeting 27/1/17 to provide the Football Section with a new set of shirts.

5.  Subscriptions/donations fell by a further £111 this year having dropped by £132 last year. As recently as y/e 31/7/14 they amounted to £3703.

My final and most important comments relate to help I have received. First, to thank Peter Taylor for holding my hand over the last 5 years. His help, and especially his patience, have provided great comfort. I am also very grateful to David Palmer for the financial records that he kept for the Dinner while I was away on holiday. This was an enormous help on my return.




                                                    Mike Pack.

                                                    Hon. Treasurer.
[image: ] [image: ]


Football Report

Season 2018/2019

The Old Bordenians football team set new standards in the Sittingbourne Indoor Men’s 5-a- side League last season by being the first team to make a clean sweep of the honours.
We won the League, the League Cup, the Knock-out Cup and the Charity Cup.
The League was a close run thing. On the last match day we were 2 points ahead of the eventual runners-up Faversham 2, but our goal difference was worse. To make matters more exciting we had to play Faversham 2 in the first of our final two fixtures and, with 3 points at stake, a defeat in that first game would have meant that the League title would no longer be in our control.
However, nerves were not an issue and we played some of our best football to win that first game at a canter to win the league title with a game to spare. We won the last game too and finished 7 points ahead, which looked a lot more comfortable that it actually was.
Two weeks later and all three cup finals were played in the same evening with just 4 minutes between games. Being old we took a squad of 8 to counteract any fatigue. Each game was close but we triumphed in all of them, beating poor old Faversham 2 in the second and third finals. That was probably too much for them and tempers did boil over in the final game, the aptly named Knock-out cup, but there was no lasting damage and we look forward to the season ahead.
The Chairman of the League stood aside after 22 years service at the end of the season and I was elected as the new Chair. If I am going to become the longest serving chairman I’ll have to keep that position until I am 85, but it’s good to have some ambition.   
The team is grateful to the Old Bordenians Association for buying our new shirts. We wore them for the first time the evening we won the League and again when we won the cup finals, making us undefeated whilst wearing them. Clearly it’s the shirts what did it.
Sadly we were not organised enough to get a team photo with the shirts but below is a photo of some of the squad at the 2018/2019 AGM showing off our booty.
As ever, if anyone wants to join the squad then please contact me at toshea@live.co.uk.



[image: C:\Users\LandK\Documents\Keith\IMG_2952.JPG]


From left to right we have:
Christian Hillyard, Cliff Cork, Nick Denham, Jon Cork, Aaron Leigh, Keith Shea, Aida Mackender. Team members missing from the photo: James Bonney, Peter Thompson and Simon Thompson.
Cruelly some teams refer to us as The Old Baldenians.



Keith Shea
2nd September 2019


Hockey Report

The following report was provided by Alan Wilson, Chairman of OBHC:
2018/19 was another successful season, with three teams having been promoted: the men’s 1st X1, the men’s 5th X1 and the ladies 2nd X1.
The men’s 1st X1 have finished in the top three positions in Kent/Sussex Division 1 for the past three years. This year we finished second, behind Lewes HC, and due to a reorganisation of the leagues by England Hockey the top three clubs (the aforementioned plus Sevenoaks 2nds) have been promoted to South Premier Division 2 East. There is no doubt that this will be a tough undertaking for the Club since the reorganisation has added the 2nd X1s of National League clubs Wimbledon and Canterbury to the already strong body of clubs in that division. We have retained the services of our excellent coach, Huw Stevens, and Sunjit Atwal joins Huw as his assistant coach, and Gowan Youdale takes on the role of team manager. As regards the playing squad, we retain all of last season’s squad which will be strengthened by the addition of one or two new players.
Our men’s 5th X1 and our ladies’ 2nd X1 both deserved their respective promotions and both provide an excellent first step for our young players on the path to representing the club at the highest level.
Our ladies section has experienced a recent outbreak of pregnancies which, though depleting the playing membership in the short term, is viewed as a strategy to reinforce the playing membership in the longer term.
Our junior section goes from strength to strength, with the number of players growing steadily, and this season we shall field an under-10 team and an under-12 team in addition to our U14s and U16s. We are actively planning the provision of Flyerz Hockey, which is the name widely associated with disability inclusive hockey, and Walking Hockey, which is fast becoming a popular version of the game as it appeals to those who have played previously, or perhaps not at all, to those carrying a long-term injury or to those who are not as mobile as they once were.
If any OBA members would like to return to the sport or give the sport a try for the first time or if you know someone who would like to play, contact info@obhc.co.uk for further information.
The fixtures for all teams can be found on the club website (www.obhc.co.uk) and, as ever, we would be pleased to welcome you to the pitch and clubhouse.
The final 2018/19 league positions of the respective teams are as follows:
(a) Men’s 1st X1 – Kent / Sussex Regional League Division 1 – 2nd (promoted)
(b) Men’s 2nd X1 – Kent Area League Division 1 – 9th 
(c) Men’s 3rd XI - Kent Open Premier A – 5th  
(d) Men’s 4th XI – Kent Open Division 1 – 11th 
(e) Men’s 5th XI – Kent Open Division 4 – 2nd (promoted)
(f) Ladies 1st XI – Kent Women’s Premier Division – 8th 
(g) Ladies 2nd XI – Kent Women’s Division 4 – Champions (promoted)


David Palmer
OBA Hockey Representative

Dinner Report

The 2019 dinner was held on 30th March and for the first time in many years we were back in the Old Hall in the school itself and it was a great night. It was a change in date to previous years to accommodate the school’s timetable and although we did not clash with the hockey dinner this year, the late notification meant a few potential attendees were already committed to other events. That said, we had 67 attendees with OBs from as far away as Canada and Norway and 15 former OBHA members. Once again, attendance from younger members was very low with only 2 from the past 30 years.

Being back in the school meant a complete change in logistics and financials and trying some new things for the first time. There were additional costs such as insurance, license, hire of the hall, glass hire and an increase in the food costs, but we had additional income in the form of a bar. This was operated on an honesty basis, which worked well, and was topped up with fines for mentioning Brexit (less honesty exhibited there, although that’s Brexit!), a £5 corkage charge and the 1988 leavers table paying for the after-dinner port. 

The OBA Chair, Mark Bailey, welcomed all present, provided a brief update on the school, and commemorated those OBA members who had passed in the previous year. He also welcomed the special guests, ex Hockey Olympian Jason Lee and retiring school teacher, Simon Robbins. Grace was said by Tim Chandler with a few words from Stanley Evans.  The four course dinner of soup, beef and sticky toffee pudding followed by cheese and port was provided by the school caterers and was well received. 

After dinner Jason spoke on his lack of memories of his time at Borden but a much more vivid account of an outsider entering a competitive Olympic environment, how team GB was a hard world to live up to and what this taught him for his following coaching career. 

Jason proposed the toast to the school and the Association and concluded with a presentation to Simon Robbins, who leaves the teaching staff at Borden this year, having taught there since the early 1980s and having been a pupil at the school in the 60s and 70s. This concluded the formal proceedings for the evening.

The dinner made a small profit of £163.86 on a cost of £2,172.29. It should be noted that the concessionary rate of £20 per head for 21 diners was loss making.

Thanks to Dave Palmer, Donal Watkin, Chris Terry and Tim Hewett in particular for their help and support.

Mark Bailey
Sept 2019


Communications Report

We continue to contact the membership through several channels and these are summarised below.
Website
The OBA Website continues to be our primary method for posting notices of events, Association news and other articles. It also acts as a repository for some archive materials as well, including some scanned back issues of the Maroon and other Association publications.
During the year we posted around 12 articles and notices. The most actively ‘hit’ articles are listed below:
· 2018 Annual Dinner details/report – 803/244 hits respectively
· Alun Davies Obituary – 619 hits
· OBA AGM Minutes – 271 hits
· Minibus announcement – 216 hits
· 1962-1969 Reunion – 161 hits
There continues to be a lack of member generated articles available. Email reminders have gone out; there is likely a need for more direct approach to individuals to ask for articles rather than blanket approach.
Email
The ‘obawebadmin@virginmedia.com’ email address is used to contact those registered members to alert them to new articles/replay news items on the website. We have a list with 178 (2018 – 186) members validated addresses. 
Linkedin
There is an ‘Old Bordenians’ Linkedin group with 141 (118 in 2018) members. Of these 141, 91 are not listed as active members. I will put a general message to ‘Linkedin’ members but it is likely a direct message is a better approach from the Old Bordenians site. It will ask them to join, provide a link to the membership page on website and seek donations! 
Other social media
We continue to operate a Flickr account which enables storing of photos for members to view and download. A number of photos were added through the year, mainly those where the ability to view in full size/download was felt to be of benefit.
The OB Facebook page has been in somewhat of mothballed status – mainly as I don’t use Facebook! – but I will use it in line with website/linkedin to publicise anything henceforth. 
Printed digest
The printed digest was sent to 10 OBs at the start of the year.

Chris Terry
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